The College of New Jersey

Graduate Program Advisory Council (GPAC)

Minutes of February 23, 2005
Present:    Suzanne Pasch, Helene Anthony, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle, Susan Hydro, Brendan Gallagher, Mark Woodford, Brenda Leake, Michele Tarter, Jackie Toth, Lisa Watson. Claire Lindberg.  Excused: Janice Kisthardt

Minutes from 2/9/05 Reviewed and accepted.

Deans’ Reports: Suzanne Pasch reported on progress on the Master of Education in Instruction proposal that is under development in partnership with the Regional Training Center (RTC).  Helene Anthony, Brenda Leake and Suzanne Pasch have met with the personnel at RTC and made suggestions for curricular changes which have been incorporated into the program plans.  GPAC voted to recommend continued development of this innovative program.
Susan Hydro presented data/stats on applications to date.  The online application process (Princeton Review) allows graduate studies to access up-to-date information on completed admissions by academic program.  In addition to the 118 completed applications, Susan Hydro advised that there are 243 incomplete applications.  Those potential applicants have been emailed to remind them of the deadlines.
Course Approvals:  Felicia Steele from the English department presented the proposal for ENGL 5___ Old English.  This course has been approved by the English department. 

After hearing the rationale for the course and reviewing the proposed syllabus, GPAC voted to recommend the course to the Dean for approval/adoption.
Graduate Assistantships:  The committee reviewed the second draft of GPAC’s recommendations for graduate student assistantships and employment on campus as submitted by Claire Lindberg for the ad hoc committee.  Suggestions were made for change to the document.  GPAC voted to recommend submitting the recommendations in the document, with suggested revisions, to Dean Pasch.  Claire will revise the document according to the committee’s suggestions, and send it to M. Tarter for submission.

Susan Hydro presented a draft of a survey to be administered to graduate assistants in order to determine what their experiences and opinions are on their work assignments.  Suggestions for slight changes to the survey were made.  Graduate assistants will be asked to complete the survey on-line.
 The committee adjourned at 4:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Claire Lindberg

